NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING MONDAY 9th NOVEMBER 2020
(Held virtually by Zoom)

      Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.R.Cox  Cllr.S.Steel Cllr.MC Oswald- Jones
Mrs.J.Childs.    
1.
Apologies for absence.

Cllr A Bowles. Cllr.F.Boucher.  
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.

None.
3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.

None.
4.
Approval of Minutes.
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7th September were approved and signed as a correct record.
5.
Matters Arising from Minutes.

Cllr.R.Cox advised that there had been no notice from SBC to close Norton Road when BT and Southern 
Water had carried out repairs.  However, notification must be given for the road to be closed to carry out 
litter picking.  The Chairman will notify KCC of the situation.
6.
Parish maintenance Update.

The litter bin on the corner of the sports ground had been reported to SBC as overflowing yet again, 


but to date had not been emptied. It was agreed to ask SBC if a separate ‘Dog Waste’ bin could be 

installed or a notice placed requesting no dog waste be placed in the litter bin.

An e mail from Alan Blackburn KCC had been received advising that no further action will be taken 
regarding the kerb stone and drain placed on the highway at Worlds End by a parishioner. 


Savills had been contacted again requesting an update on filling in the gap in the hedgerow in Norton Lane


The clerk spoke to Luke Williams General Manager of maintenance who advised that they have some work 
to carry out on a nearby property and will therefore be dealing with the issue at the same time.

7.
To consider any planning applications received to date. 

Application Ref :20/504215/FULL 


Land at Homestall Hill, Homestall Road, Doddington Kent ME9 0LB

Application for removal of condition 10 (Construction for BREEAM  'Good' Standard) pursuant to 
application 19/504117/FULL 


Erection of a veterans horticultural rehabilitation, social and community building

The PC agreed that the clerk should make further investigations to clarify the extent of the alteration for 
the removal of condition 10 to the application.
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Application Ref : 20/504795/LBC


The Old Rectory Provender Lane Norton Faversham Kent ME13 OSU


Application for Listed Building Consent for replacement of damaged roof tiles including bonnets, hips 



and ridges, replacement of lead to dormer windows including cheeks and roof, and replacement of lead 
flashings.

The PC did not wish to make any comment on this application
8.
Councillor's Reports.

Cllr.R.Cox advised that the road around the island from Norton Lane/Lewson Street is again covered in 
mud. SBC will be contacted again requesting it to be cleansed, as there are no curb stones around the 
island SBC will not arrange for it to be regularly swept.

Cllr.S.Steel advised that the footpaths had been diverted by the Old Rectory and that everything was clean 
and tidy around the new vineyard.


Cllr.A.Trim advised that he had laid a wreath on behalf of the Parish Council at Newnham


As Cllr.F.Boucher was unable to join the meeting it was agreed that the Clerk should arrange for 


flowers be sent with the PC’s Very Best Wishes 
9.
Correspondence.

The PC had received a request from KALC/SAC for PC meeting dates so as not to clash with the next


 SAC meeting.

An  email from Jeff Manning a Freelance Media Consultant offering his services had been received.

An email had been received from Oare PC clerk requesting a signature on a petition at change.org 
regarding change in law to protect clerks from bullying. The clerk declined to sign the petition.

SBC had made an enquiry regarding Parish salt bags required. The Chairman requested that one was


issued to the Village Hall.

E mails forwarded to The Chairman


Several emails advising of Corona virus update

E mail from KALC regarding White Paper Summaries


KCC advising of Kent Minerals site plan views


Action with Communities in Rural Kent for local affordable housing neds


Request from Cllrs Whiting & Bowen that parishes be allocated seats with voting rights 
at the new 
Swale Area Committee.  The PC agreed to write an e mail in support of the motion but also advising that 
they cannot guarantee a representative to attend every meeting.

HCLG public survey

E mails forwarded to all Councillors


Weekly Pot hole data from Cllr. A. Bowles


Newsletters from Cllr.A.Bowles


Kent Police & Crime Commissioner road safety survey 


Full closure of M2 London bound Juc 4-3 21-25 Sept., Mon-Fri 8 am – 6 pm


Highstead Park public consultation


NALC Chief executive’s bulletin received from KALC


NHS Kent & Medway Community Newsletter


KALC/SAC e mail regarding Litter Motion


KALC e mail from Kent Police Fraud Alert


Planning training via skype SBC 10th November 6pm-9.00pm


NALC Chief executives bulletin 


KALC news October 2020


Swale Arena Committee agenda 8th December
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10.
Finance

Precept and lighting payment had been received from SBC £3473.00
10.1
The following payments were approved and will be made by internet banking :-

Mr A.Trim


Zoom





£28.    78


Mr A Trim


Reimbursement of Wreath


£30.    00


Landark UK Ltd

Flowers Cllr.F.Boucher


£30.    00

10.2
The bank balance on 7th September was £6165.13p
11.
Any other Business


The Clerk had received a tex claiming the caller was from Lloyds Bank fraud department advising of a 
suspicious login attempt made to the PC’s bank account. After liaising with the bank, the clerk determined 
that this was a scam and blocked the telephone number.


12.  
Items for next Meeting


None
13. 
 Date of next Meeting



Monday 11th January 2021









Meeting Closed 8.42pm
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